

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF VERNON

File: 4330-20, CRL00020

August 1, 2019

Sent Via Email: LCRB.SLA@gov.bc.ca

Ministry of Public Safety and Solicitor General Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch PO Box 9292 Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC, V8W 9J8

Dear Case Managers:

RE: RETAIL CANNABIS LICENCE APPLICATIONS FOR VERNON BC

Council, at its Regular Open Meeting held July 29, 2019, discussed the above noted topic, and adopted the following resolution:

THAT Council directs Administration to place a **two year moratorium** on consideration of new (applications not currently in progress with the Province of BC as of July 29, 2019) Cannabis Retail Store Applications.

CARRIED.

We ask that you note the cutoff date of **July 29, 2019** for 'in stream' applications which will be considered by the City. Thereafter, please take appropriate action to advise any applicants that the City has placed a two year moratorium on all new applications.

Should you have any further requests, please contact Craig Broderick, Manager, Current Planning at cbroderick@vernon.ca or at 250-550-3516.

Yours truly.

Susan Blakely

Aug 1 2019 2:42 PM مرين المحادث

Susan Blakely, Deputy Corporate Officer Manager, Legislative Services

pc: Mayor & Council

C. Broderick, Manager, Current Planning